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This is an application for 

discharging the Rule Nisi. 

After placing the application and 

the writ petition, Mr. Chanchal Kumar 

Biswas, learned Advocate for the 

applicants (respondents No. 8 and 9) 

submits that admittedly the writ 

petitioners were the lessees in the 

property in question under the 

Government and as such, they have no 

right to file the writ petition challenging 

the judgment and decree passed by the 

“A¢fÑa pÇf¢š fËaÉfÑZ Bf£m VÊ¡Ch¤Ée¡m”. 

Therefore, it is a misconceived writ 

petition and as such, the Rule Nisi is 

liable to be discharged outright on point 

of maintainability. In support of his 

submission, learned Advocate refers to 

the case of Fahmida Begum and others v 

Government of Bangladesh and others, 

reported in 2017 (XXV) BLT (HCD) 

292. He also submits that the cited 

judgment has been affirmed by the 

Appellate Division by the order passed 

on 16.04.2015 passed in Civil Petition 

for Leave to Appeal No. 29 of 2015. 

Learned Advocate also submits that in 

the meantime the judgment has been 

executed by the respondent-Deputy 

Commissioner in favour of the 

applicants. 

No one appears on behalf of the 

writ petitioner.  

Opposing the application, Mr. 

Kazi Mynul Hasan, learned Deputy 

Attorney General appearing for the 

respondent No. 1 contends that since by 

way of lease a right has been accrued in 

favour of the lessees, they have locus 

standi to challenge this judgment 

regarding their leasehold property.  

We have gone through the writ 

petition, the application and other 

materials on record. We have also 

perused the cited judgment of the High 

Court Division as well as the Appellate 
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Division as referred to by the learned 

Advocate for the applicants. 

It appears that the Rule Nisi arises 

out of the judgment of reversal passed 

by the A¢fÑa pÇf¢š fËaÉfÑZ Bf£m VÊ¡Ch¤Ée¡m i.e. 

the Tribunal dismissed the applicants’ 

Vested Property Case although in appeal 

it has been allowed. It further appears 

from the record that the writ petitioners’ 

predecessor, Horolal Das had been a 

lessee since 1977 in the property in 

question and after his death till filing of 

the writ petition, the petitioners paid the 

lease money claiming their possession.  

We also find that in the meantime 

the Ministry of Law, Justice and 

Parliamentary Affairs by their Memo 

No. ¢jp-09/2018 (pm-2)-257 dated 

03.4.2018 has taken the following 

decision: 

“EfkÑ¤š² ¢hou J p§œ E¢õ¢Ma pÈ¡lLl 
jjÑ¡e¤k¡u£ ¢ecÑ¢na qu S¡e¡e¡ k¡µR ®k, 
A¢fÑa pÇf¢š fËaÉfÑZ BCe, 2001 Hl 
22(3) d¡l¡l ¢hd¡e ¢hcÉj¡e b¡L¡hÙÛ¡u Hhw 
ï¢j j¿»Z¡mul ¢h¢iæ pÈ¡lL A¢fÑa pÇf¢š 
fËaÉfÑZ VÊ¡Ch¤ÉeÉm J B¢fm VÊ¡Ch¤Ée¡ml l¡u 
h¡Ù¹h¡uel EfkÑ¤š² ¢ecÑne¡ bÉL¡l flJ 
®Sm¡ fËn¡pLNZ fË¢a¢eua h¡wm¡cn 
p¤fË£jL¡VÑl j¡ee£u q¡CL¡VÑ ¢hi¡N ¢lV 
c¡ull SeÉ BCe J ¢hQ¡l ¢hi¡Nl 
p¢m¢pVl Ae¤¢hi¡N ®fËlZ LlRz Hrœ 
p¤¢e¢cÑÖV BCe J ¢h¢dh¢qiÑ§a i¡h h¡wm¡cn 
p¤¢fËjL¡VÑl j¡ee£u q¡CL¡VÑ ¢hi¡N ¢lV 

c¡ull SeÉ fËÙ¹¡h ®fËlZ Ll¡u BCeNa 
S¢Vma¡l pª¢ÖV qµR Hhw Seje ¢hï¡¢¿¹ 
Rs¡µRz Hja¡hÙÛ¡u, A¢fÑa pÇf¢š fËaÉfÑZ 
B¢fm VÊ¡Ch¤Ée¡ml l¡ul ¢hl¦Ü Bl ®L¡e 
fË¢aL¡l Q¡Ju¡l p¤k¡N e¡ bÉL¡u, j¡ee£u 
q¡CL¡VÑ ¢hi¡N ¢lV c¡ull SeÉ p¢m¢pVl 
Ae¤¢hi¡N ®L¡e fËÙ¹¡h ®fËlZ e¡ Ll¡l SeÉ 
pLm ®Sm¡ fËn¡pLpq pw¢nÔÖV j¿»Z¡mul 
cª¢ÖV BLoÑZ Ll¡ qµRz” 

 

In view of the above decision, the 

Government does not take any step in 

this particular case to challenge the 

reversal judgment of the A¢fÑa pÇf¢š 

fËaÉfÑZ Bf£m VÊ¡Ch¤Ée¡m although they won 

the case before the Tribunal.  

In the circumstances, the writ 

petitioners claiming their lease from 

1977 have challenged the judgment of 

the appellate Tribunal under this Rule 

Nisi. Therefore, we are of the view that 

the writ petitioners claiming as lessees 

have the prima facie right to challenge 

the judgment of the appellate Tribunal 

under the Rule Nisi and the issue as 

raised by the present applicant under this 

application required to be adjudicated by 

disposing of the Rule Nisi itself on merit 

since in the meantime Government has 

changed their position regarding VP 

property. 
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The judgments as referred to by 

the learned Advocate for the applicant is 

not applicable in this particular case 

because at that relevant time, the circular 

of the ministry, not to take step against 

the judgment of the A¢fÑa pÇf¢š fËaÉfÑZ 

Bf£m VÊ¡Ch¤Ée¡m, was not in existence. 

Considering all these aspects, we 

are not inclined to allow the application 

for discharging the Rule outright as the 

Rule Nisi requires to be adjudicated on 

mint after hearing the parties on point of 

maintainability and other issues.    

Accordingly, the application is 

rejected.  


